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About the Enclosed Cards  

Enclosed in this issue of the 

newsletter, you will find a 

Change of Address card and 

a Death Notification card.   

 

If you should move please let 

us know with the Change of 

Address card so you will con-

tinue to receive your news-

letters.  If you have a sum-

mer and winter address we 

would like to know that too,  

as well as the months you 

are at each location.  If you 

know of a 28th Division  

Soldier who has passed 

please let us know with the 

Death Notification card so 

they can be recognized at 

the Memorial Service during 

our annual reunion.   

 

Thank you for helping in 

this way as it makes our job 

easier and saves money on 

return postage.   

 

Thank you to all who have 

sent us info on the passing 

of a Soldier. Anyone who 

has served with the divi-

sion and who has passed 

away will have their name 

read. We are relying on our 

members to help us re-

member our fallen.  
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This years reunion started 

with the official evening 

òWelcome Programó which 

consisted of dinner and      

welcome remarks from the 

President of the 28th Infantry 

Division Association, SFC 

Morganna VonHaeger. Fol-

lowing the meal, the Associa-

tionõs annual business meet-

ing was conducted followed by 

socializing with friends, old 

and new.  

Thursdayõs primary event was 

a trip to Gettysburg to cele-

brate the 150 anniversary of 

the Battle of Gettysburg. Par-

ticipants enjoyed a visit to the 

National Park Service Muse-

um and Visitor Center which 

features relics of the Battle of 

Gettysburg and multi -media 

presentations. After lunch, a 

licensed battlefield guide pro-

vided a tour of the battlefield. 

The trip ended with dinner at 

the American Legion Post 26 

in Dillsburg.  

Friday consisted of guided 

tour of the post and an 

afternoon picnic indoors 

at the Community Club. 

The very popular band 

concert featuring the 28th 

Infantry Division Band 

was held at that time.  

 

The annual Memorial 

Service was held at the 

2013 Reunion Veteranõs Banquet 
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Pennsylvania Veteranõs 

Memorial in the Nation-

al Cemetery on Saturday 

morning. A social hour 

and annual banquet was 

held in the evening fea-

turing music from the 

28th Infantry Division 

Band and an address 

from BG Wilbur Wolf.  
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2014 Executive Council  

Dear Members,  

As we near the end of 2013 I look 

back at the events, over the past 

year, that we have worked so hard 

on.   In March Gwenn Underwood 

and I participated in òGuard Dayó 

at the Capitol Building, May was 

Boalsburg, July Senators game and 

buffet, September was the Reunion 

along with the dedication of the 28 th  

Inf Div GWOT 

memorial and 

also the Ride 

for Remem-

brance in Octo-

ber.  òFriends 

Helping 

Friendsó at the 

Harrisburg 

Boscovs and 

November the 

Guard Day at 

Twin Ponds in 

Harrisburg for 

some ice skat-

ing.  

There have 

been numerous 

changes in the 

28th  Inf Div 

Association.  

The office was moved from building 

3 to building 8.  This was a move to 

a nicer facility. We grieve the loss of 

Steve Shayter who contributed a lot 

to the 28 th  ID Association. He will 

truly be missed.  

Ride for Remembrance, 28 Septem-

ber 2013.  Valerie Pritchett from 

ABC 27 News was our MC for this 

event.  We enjoyed riding through 

the country side  on a course       

designed for us by the American 

Legion Riders from William H. 

Nauss Post 143.  The ride started at 

the Lickdale American Legion Post 

910 and ended with food and friend-

ship at Jonestown American Legion 

Post 883.  

We participated in the Annual 

Boscovõs òFriends Helping Friendsó 

Day on 22 October. This day is an 

opportunity for non -profit organiza-

tions to raise funds by selling tick-

ets to the event.  No expense is   

required of the organizations that 

participate. The tickets sold for $5 

and the Association keeps the entire 

amount for every ticket they sell.  

Patrons that purchase the tickets 

get a 25% discount shopping pass, 

refreshments and the chance to win 

door prizes.  The pro-

ceeds from this event 

went to benefit the 

28th  Infantry Divi-

sion Associationõs. 

We also welcomed 

back our Secretary, 

Kris McKay, and 

Past President 

Damian Smith from 

their deployment to 

Kuwait this fall.  

We are very fortu-

nate to have volun-

teers working behind 

the scenes doing 

mailings, processing 

membership renew-

als, working the fund 

raisers and events.  

Gwenn Underwood, Executive Di-

rector, spends many days working 

the day to day operations.  Carolyn 

Malfara is our resident media guru 

and spends a great deal of time  

coordinating.  Thank you all who 

have contributed to our success.  

I am honored to be President of the 

28th  Infantry Division Association 

and I look forward to another busy 

but fun year coming. I thank all of 

you who have contributed to this 

past year and l wish you all Happy 

Holidays.  

Roll On!  

Morganna vonHaeger, President  

28th Infantry Division Association  

A Message From Our President  
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President SFC Morganna vonHaeger  
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Everything we do needs someone to 

do it! We need people to help with 

membership registrations, invento-

ry and shipping of items from our 

store one day a week in our office in 

Harrisburg. We need people to help 

with mailings a few times a year. 

And we need people to serve on the 

Executive Council as voting mem-

bers. To be a voting member on the 

Executive Council, you need to be 

This has been a hard year for the 

Association. We have had two Exec-

utive Council members pass away, 

two council members have had poor 

health limit their ability to volun-

teer and carry out many of their 

duties that they have preformed in 

past years and two members that 

were away on deployment.  

Our office is run by volunteers.  

someone that is serving or who has 

served with the Division. The other 

volunteer opportunities can be any-

one that has an interest in the      

welfare of the Association. If meeting 

new people and helping to support 

members of your National Guard 

family is something that you would 

like to volunteer to do, contact our 

Executive Director, Gwenn Under-

wood.  

The Association Needs You!  

Hello. My name is Cathy Pristas. I 

live in Chambersburg, Pennsylva-

nia. I am married to Mike Pristas 

for the past 24 years. We have two 

daughters and 6 grandchildren. I 

retired from the US Army in 2006 

with 26 years and 10 months of  

service. I was a para -legal NCO 

and an Administrative NCO. After 

retiring I went back to work as a 

civilian doing what I did while on 

Active Duty. I worked as a Yellow 

Ribbon Coordinator and then went 

to the State Family Program office 

working as a Family Readiness 

Support Assistant. This position 

works as a conduit between Family 

Readiness Groups and the Com-

mands. If you have not noticed, my 

love for the military keeps bringing 

me back.   I decided to return to 

school to earn my degree in the  

Associates of Arts Human Service 

Management.  

As you can see, I do not have a lot 

of time for hobbies. Our grandchil-

dren are very active in sports, so 

that is where my husband and I 

spend a lot of time when not 

working. When I do have a little 

time, I like reading and cooking.    

I have been a member of the 28 th  

Association since two years into 

the beginning.  My love for the 

28th  Infantry Division is part of 

me. They are truly my second 

family .  
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Greetings From Our  New Vice President  

Reunion Lost and Found  

A navy blue sweatshirt was found after the reunion. It has a Naval Academy emblem on the left chest.  

If you are missing this item or know who is, please contact Executive Director Gwenn Underwood so she can mail it 

out to the owner. You can reach her at gwennu45@gmail.com or at 717-944-6721.  

28th ID Blanket for Sale  

The 2-104th CAV is selling a fringed 28th Infantry 

Division blanket with its campaigns.  

 

The blanket size is 54óx70ó and the cost is $50.00 

(+$5.00 S&H). To order your blanket contact SSG 

Anthony Varner -- anthony.s.varner2.mil@mail.mil 

or 610-929-8130 x114.  

The profits from the sale of the blanket are going to 

expansion of the 9/11 Memorial, which can be seen 

at Division Headquarters.  

mailto:anthony.s.varner2.mil@mail.mil


Once again, the 28th Infantry Divi-

sion Association was pleased to 

sponsor its Third Annual Guard 

Day at Twin Ponds. This fun FREE 

event is open to ALL National 

Guard Soldiers, Airmen, retirees 

and their families and friends.  

Several members of the manage-

ment team at Twin Ponds have 

family members serving in the 

military and are pleased to pro-

vide us with ice time for our event 

each year at no charge in support 

of our local military. Some are the 

motherõs of deployed marines 

and are especially glad to be 

able to honor our veteranõs on 

Veteranõs Day with this annual 

event.  

Association Sponsors Free Guard Day  
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